


INTRODUCTION 

The True F. Luck Gallery's mission is to 
"feature both emerging and established 
artists, with a specific focus on the use 
of innovative materials and processes." 
Martin Johnson's career history and ar­
tistic methods offer a unique opportuni­
ty to execute this mission in its entirety. 
A prolific, established artist whose ear­
ly career garnered critical attention 
in New York in the 1980s, Johnson has 
reemerged after a considerable hiatus 
from the art world. Although he last 
exhibited publicly in the mid 1990s, he 
never ceased his steadfast production 

of paintings, sculptures, collages, and 
low relief constructions that define his 

massive oeuvre. This mid-career survey 
presents an important fragment of his 
life's work and a glimpse into several 
archetypes of his studio practice. Since 
the early 1970s Johnson has employed 
unconventional techniques, nontradi­
tional materials, and innovative creative 
processes in his consistent, original 
approach to crafting images and objects. 
Martin Johnson: FORward aims to impart 
the artist's stylistic and conceptually 
unwavering forty-year continuum. 
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Timepiece, 1979, pink wire, cardboard, acrylic, 8.5" x S" x 5" 



ALL THERE, 

ALL SIGNIFICANT, 

ALL EQUAL 

Martin Johnson collects found objects, 

consumer debris, recycled art, and 

fragments of language. A fervently 

prolific maker of complex sculptures, 

constructions, installations and paint­

ings, he transforms everyday words and 

objects into masses of unconventional 

and unexpected visual, linguistic, and 

conceptual art forms. Johnson methodi­

cally removes objects and words from 

their original context, dislocating them 

in time and giving them new reso­

nance as manipulated, juxtaposed, and 

often replicated subjects that convey 

his ideas and allow concepts to shape 

themselves. Employing nontraditional 

materials with the sensibility of a 

self-taught artist tackling his medium 

with inherent compulsion and intent, 

Johnson offers a distinctive assessment 

of language, consumerism, and the 

passage of time. 

Johnson developed his lasting, per­

sonal iconography and experimental 
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approach to crafting art and language 

in the early 1970s when he was an 

architecture student at Virginia Poly­

technic Institute. There his intuitive, 

abstract sketches caught the eye of his 

mentor and professor, Olivio Ferrari. 

Ferrari dubbed Johnson's drawings 

emographs, short for "emotional graph­

ics," and suggested he make larger 

versions in ink and in paint. With Fer­

rari's encouragement, Johnson began 

to study books on twentieth century art 

history and developed a keen interest in 

Abstract Expressionism, specifically the 

powerful gestures of Willem de Kooning 

and Jackson Pollock. Abandoning his 

early aspiration to become a Bauhaus­

inspired architect, Johnson diverted his 

energy toward studio art and produced 

hundreds of impulsive emographs using 

preparatory methods he continues to 

apply today. Johnson recalls, "I began 

each emograph by making small points 

on paper that represented moments in 

time. Then I connected the points with 

Emograph, 1971, ink and watercolor on paper, 12" x 16" 
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